
ORCHARD VIEW SCHOOLS

BOARD OF EDUCATION
VIA Zoom:  
https://zoom.us/j/96476551268?pwd=ZUhiODZEc1hQY3owYWVKYTIvZFBxUT09
MINUTES
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE WORK SESSION

August 10, 2020 @ 6:30 p.m.
 I.
  ROUTINE BUSINESS:
  a.   Call to Order
Meeting called to Order @ 6:30 p.m. by President, T. Joppie
  b.   Roll Call
Members Present: T. Joppie, J. Hallberg, J. Taylor, L. Jolman, A. Brown, C. Brown and L. Johnson 

Members Absent: None 
c.   Consent Agenda Items


i. Modification/Approval of Agendas

· August 10, 2020 Committee of Whole Work Session Meeting



ii.  Approval of the Minutes

· July 20, 2020 Regular Board Meeting
Motion to modify/approve all August 10, 2020 Committee of the Whole Board Meeting Consent Agenda items, as presented:
      Motion:  
J. Hallberg

Support: J. Taylor
Carried: 7-0

  d.   Public Comment - None
 II.
  PRESENTATIONS:
a. Jack Timmer provided the board with an update on the Sinking Fund millage projects.  Jack stated that the OVEE boilers have been removed, new boilers have been installed and the pipes have been replaced.  Jack said that next year we will begin the replacement of boilers and HVAC piping at Cardinal Elementary.
b. Heather Lorenz-Babcock presented a district technology update stating this is the 6th year of the 10 year Technology and Security millage.  She stated that we are tending to run on an every other year cycle where technology is the focus one year and security the following year.  She said we were able to utilize federal funds for Wifi upgrade costs.  This year 600 new Chromebooks have been ordered for students and 125 webcams for existing staff computers to improve online learning capabilities.  Heather stated that the email cbhelp@orchardview.org will remain up and running to provide technology assistance for staff, students, parents and community members.
III. 
  DISCUSSIONS:
a. Jim Nielsen, Kim Bidwell and Simeon Frang gave an overview of the Return to Learn Plan that was recently approved by Kathy Moore at Muskegon Public Health.  The plan is both safe and sensible for face to face instruction in the classroom or online learning.  Focus groups were formed to develop the safety procedures for returning to school.  Kim Bidwell reviewed the process for busing registration and Covid – 19 safety protocols put in place.  Board members asked questions regarding # of anticipated students, social distancing scenarios and what will happen if a parent changes their mind regarding the type of education chosen.  Mr. Nielsen assured board members that OV Schools will remain flexible and that every step will be taken to assure the best educational opportunities are provided for each student.
b. Jim Nielsen shared that Middle School and High School outdoor athletic practices have started this week for football and cheer but games/competitions are still not allowed at this time, with the only exception being cross-country meets which are scheduled to begin on August 21st.   He stated that the MHSAA is scheduled to meet later this week and we should have more clarification regarding athletic events once the results of that meeting are released.
IV.   ACTION ITEMS:

a. Return to Learn Plan
Motion to approve the Return to Learn Plan as  presented:


           Motion:
J. Taylor

Support: L. Jolman
Carried: 7-0
      V.    SUPERINTENDENT’S ITEMS:
a. Superintendent Nielsen shared that the Student Back to School Orientations will be held virtually instead of the usual touring of the buildings.
b. Mr. Nielsen also stated that Orchard View Red and Gray Night has been cancelled (or possibly postponed if fall sports are able to take place).
c. Mr. Nielsen also stated that he will be placing a discussion item on the August 17, 2020 board agenda to discuss the role and responsibilities of the current Curriculum Director Simeon Frang.
     VI.
  BOARD PRESIDENT’S ITEMS:

a.  President Joppie thanked the IT team for everything they are doing to keep OV technology up to date.  Good job all!
b. Mr. Joppie said that Angela Brown and Leslie Jolman both did an excellent job giving the graduation speeches this year.  He also thanked Mr. Bolhuis, Mrs. Wilson and the Adult Education staff for all of their hard work to assure graduation ceremonies were held.
   VII.     BOARD MEMBERS’ ITEMS:

a. Vice President, Hallberg thanked Heather Lorenz-Babcock for her great work in providing the live facebook feed for the back to school orientations.  
  VIII.   OTHER:
a. Paul Gilbert, from Brickley DeLong provided the board with the Audit governance.
    IX.    ADJOURNMENT:
Motion to adjourn:

Motion:
  J. Hallberg    
 
Support: C. Bankhead

Carried:  7-0
Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m..
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